Dear THORN DD 988 Shipmate:

We have a grass roots effort underway in conjunction with the USS THORN DD 647 Association (who successfully “sponsored” DD 988 into the Fleet) to petition the Navy through the Congress to commission a new THORN.  We are targeting the last of the unnamed DDG 51s so time is very limited and we need your help to get letters in the mail to Congress.  Please take a few minutes now to send the enclosed petition letter to both your U.S. Senators (2) and your Congressman (1).  Here is what you need to do:

1.  Please separately address the enclosed Petition Letter to all 3 of your representatives.  If you do not know their names/addresses, the web page links are:

http://www.senate.gov/  




http://www.house.gov/ 

Address each Congressional member as Dear Senator or Dear Congressman coupled to their last name, e.g., Dear Senator Warner.

2.  Feel free to write the letter out long hand if you prefer or add a handwritten note to the Petition Letter.  Please sign your name and include your rank/rate and years onboard THORN below your name.

3.  Mail the 3 letters off ASAP.  If you could let me know by email (Subject: THORN III) or phone when and to which representatives you have written, that would give us a good estimate of how much potential leverage we have generated to get THORN III into the Fleet.

If you know the whereabouts of other DD 988 crewmembers, please pass this letter and the Petition Letter along to them.  Shipmate family members are also certainly welcomed to participate in this effort.  Thanks for your help in the campaign for a THORN III and for all that you did for DD 988 and the United States Navy.  Be safe.

Sincerely,

s/Capt R.E. Pearsall, USN (ret)

CO, USS THORN DD 988, 1982-1984

pearsall@exis.net
757-467-6727

